

List of Illustrations and Tables

Figures

- Fig. 1** A photograph showing Princess Fawziyah Fu'ād, with her sister Princess Fayzah, accompanying the leading Egyptian Historian Muḥammad Shafīq Ghurbāl to the opening of the National Museum of Egyptian Civilization, published on February 18, 1949 (al-Muṣawwir, 1949, 16) — **XXVI**
- Fig. 2** Two busts of Muḥammad 'Alī Bāshā, carved in relief by the Egyptian sculptor Aḥmad Ibrāhīm: A. was made for the Citadel during the reign of King Fu'ād I, and displayed in the company of the calligrapher al-Sayyid Ibrāhīm ('Abd al-Fattāḥ 2018), and B. is another work by the same sculptor dedicated to King Fārūq I. Photo credit: Prof. Dr.Yasser Mongy — **XXVI**
- Fig. 3** Muḥammad Nagy, *The Oath Made by the Egyptian People to Muḥammad 'Alī*, 1932, Muḥammad Nagy Museum in Giza. Photo credit: Hala Ghoname — **48**
- Fig. 4** A modern photograph of the bronze version of the 1847 medallion (reproduced in Wiet 1949, 5), minted to commemorate the construction of a barrage across the Nile in the Delta region, the inscriptions on it say “Muḥammad 'Alī, born in Kavala in 1184 A.H.,” Photo credit: Dr. Hossam Elharery — **57**
- Fig. 5** Tombstone of Ibrāhīm Aghā, Muḥammad 'Alī's father (to the left) and his mother, Zaynab Khatūn (to the right); Photos courtesy of Prof. Dr. Heath W. Lowry — **67**
- Fig. 6** The letter in which Muḥammad 'Alī explains the incident of the Massacre of the Mamluks to the sultan. Photo courtesy of Prof. Dr. Khaled Fahmy — **74**
- Fig. 7** Unidentified designer, the ex libris of King Fārūq I (1920–1965), symbolically representing the founding father, Muḥammad 'Alī, in his quest to modernize Egypt and civilize the *Fallāḥīn*. Photo credit: Dr. Muḥammad Sarḥān — **82**
- Fig. 8** A 'aṭṭār shop in Cairo, selling spices, medicine, and perfumes (Lane 1846, 314) — **95**
- Fig. 9** *Description de l'Égypte – Arts et métiers*: Pl. XX: 1. The mat maker's shop, 2. Arts and Crafts. 1. The maker of baskets (*Description de l'Égypte*, 1994; Wikimedia Commons, 2020) — **96**
- Fig. 10** A woman working with a *mansaj*/simple loom made of walnut wood, inlaid with mother-of-pearl and tortoise-shell (Lane 1842, 188) — **97**
- Fig. 11** *Description de l'Égypte – Arts et métiers*: Pl. XIII: Inside view of the weaver's *ḥānūt* (*Description de l'Égypte*, 1994 ; Wikimedia Commons, 2016) — **98**
- Fig. 12** *Description de l'Égypte – Arts et métiers*: Pl. XIV: 1. 3. The manufacturer of woolen fabric (*Description de l'Égypte*, 1994; Wikimedia Commons, 2020) — **98**
- Fig. 13** Common decorative designs and motives of *Tulle bi telli* textile (Elnashar, Yoakim, and Shoman 2014, 321) — **103**
- Fig. 14** Alma Aicha wearing *Tulle bi telli* while dancing in the Egyptian café of the Rue du Caire, Paris, 1889, Bibliothèque Nationale, Département des Estampes et de la Photographie (Source: UC Press E-Books Collection, 2018) — **103**
- Fig. 15** *Description de l'Égypte – Arts et métiers*: Pl. XXII: Inside view of the pottery maker's *ḥānūt* (*Description de l'Égypte*, 1994; Wikimedia Commons, 2020) — **108**
- Fig. 16** *Description de l'Égypte – Arts et métiers*: Pl. XXIII: The manufacturer of glass bottles (*Description de l'Égypte*, 1994 ; Wikimedia Commons, 2020) — **108**

- Fig. 17** *Description de l'Égypte – Vases, meubles et instrumens*: Plat EE 1. Qoulleh; 2.5-7.23. Barrels; 4.10-12.17. Jars; 9.3.20. Rosary pots; 18. Pot for the pigeons' nest; 22. Still; 24. Sugar mold; 8.13-16.19.21. Other vases for various uses. (*Description de l'Égypte*, 1994; Wikimedia Commons, 2016) — **109**
- Fig. 18** *Do'rucks and kcool'leh*: A clay water bottles (Lane 1842, 147) — **110**
- Fig. 19** *A comparison between two specimens*: a. specimens of lattice work- from the center of one row of beads to that of the next (in these specimens) is between an inch and a quarter and an inch and three quarters (Lane 1842, 8) and b. *Description de l'Égypte – Vases, meubles et instrumens*: Plat EM-8. Window paneling (*Description de l'Égypte*, 1994; Wikimedia Commons, 2020) — **111**
- Fig. 20** André Dutertre, *Assembly of the Commission des Sciences et des Arts' savants in the garden of the institute of Sciences and Arts in Cairo*, 1798-1801 (BNF-Gallica, 2019) — **120**
- Fig. 21** *Description de l'Égypte'* Vol I, Pl. 26: Le Kaire Plan particulier de la ville. The Plan of the City of Cairo under the French (*Description de l'Égypte*, 1994; Wikimedia Commons, 2020) — **130**
- Fig. 22** *Description de l'Égypte*, Vol I, Pl. 41: View of the Palace on Birkat al-Azbakiyah (*Description de l'Égypte*, 1994; Wikimedia Commons, 2022) — **130**
- Fig. 23** *Description de l'Égypte*, Vol I, Pl. 39: View of the Palace on Birkat al-Fil (*Description de l'Égypte*, 1994; Wikimedia Commons, 2020) — **131**
- Fig. 24** *Map of Cairo as included in the Overview of Egypt by Clot Bey* (Clot 1840, 202) — **133**
- Fig. 25** *A Historical map of Cairo, Egypt, after the one made by M. Baur and Colonel Szultz in 1840/46* (Pruner 1847) — **134**
- Fig. 26** Designed by Barillet, al-Azbakiyah Garden in Cairo, photo by Felix Bonfils (Le Constantine Hill 1869–1871, 2018) — **135**
- Fig. 27** *A View of Muḥammad 'Alī's palace on al-Azbakiyah square in Cairo, taken at the time of the flood*. Lithograph by Charles Etienne Pierre Motte, (Mengin 1823) — **136**
- Fig. 28** A lithograph depicting the Shepherd's Hotel, Cairo, in c. 1849, by Machereau (Victoria and Albert Museum – Searight Collection, 2018) — **137**
- Fig. 29** Alexandria's Plan, *Description de l'Égypte*, État moderne. Pl. 84, Tome deuxième (*Description de l'Égypte*, 1994 ; Wikimedia Commons, 2020) — **139**
- Fig. 30** Cerisy's first design for the arsenal of Alexandria in 1829 – Rejected by the Bāshā (Harīdī 1985, 171) — **140**
- Fig. 31** Cerisy's Second design for the arsenal of Alexandria in 1829 – Approved by the Bāshā (Harīdī 1985, 174) — **140**
- Fig. 32** *A View of Muḥammad 'Alī's palace in Alexandria*. Lithograph by Charles Etienne Pierre Motte (Mengin 1823) — **141**
- Fig. 33** William Carpenter, Entrance to the new Ockella Great Square of Alexandria. Watercolor, 1853 (Victoria and Albert Museum – Searight Collection, 2019) — **142**
- Fig. 34** The plan of the garden of al-Azbakiyah by Linant de Bellefonds, Pl. III. (Wiet 1949) — **144**
- Fig. 35** The plan of the Muḥammad 'Alī's garden in *Shubrā*, by G. Delchevalerie (Delchevalerie 1899) — **145**
- Fig. 36** Plans of the ground and upper floors of The *Sabīl* of Muḥammad 'Alī in al-'Aqqādīn (Records of the Center for Registration of Historic Islamic and Coptic Structures 401-1&2/ 02-2001) — **147**
- Fig. 37** The marble façade of The *Sabīl* of Muḥammad 'Alī in al-'Aqqādīn (Sabīl Muhammed Ali Bi al-'Aqqādīn, 2018) — **148**

- Fig. 38** The Decorations covering the interior of the dome of the *Sabīl* of Muḥammad ‘Alī in al-‘Aqqādīn (Sabīl Muhammed Ali Bi al-‘Aqqādīn, 2018) — **149**
- Fig. 39** The marble façade of the *Sabīl* of Muḥammad ‘Alī in al-Naḥāsīn (Ali, 2018) — **150**
- Fig. 40** Plan and facade of the *Sabīl* of Muḥammad ‘Alī in al-Naḥāsīn (Records of the Center for Registration of Historic Islamic and Coptic Structures 402-1/50- 07-1998) — **150**
- Fig. 41** The Decorations covering the interior of the dome of The *Sabīl* of Muḥammad ‘Alī in al-Naḥāsīn (Sabīl Muḥammad ‘Alī in al-Naḥāsīn, 2018) — **151**
- Fig. 42** A map extract from Google indicating the locations of Muḥammad ‘Alī’s two *Sabīls* within historic Cairo — **152**
- Fig. 43** A picture of the Mosque of the Citadel and *Bāb al-‘Azab* taken from the minaret of the Mosque of Sultan Ḥasan. Photo credit: Hala Ghoname — **153**
- Fig. 44** The original design by Pascal Coste for the Mosque of the Citadel (Rabbat 2005; Jacobi, 1998, 113) — **154**
- Fig. 45** Current plan and façade of the Mosque of the Citadel (Records of the Egyptian Ministry of Religious Endowments 503-1-2) — **155**
- Fig. 46** Pascal Xavier Coste, *View of the Tombs of the Family of Muḥammad ‘Alī Bāshā in the Imām’s Cemetery* (Coste P., *Architecture arabe: ou Monuments du Kaire, mesurés et dessinés, de 1818 à 1826*, 1839, Pl. LXIV) — **156**
- Fig. 47** Details from the Tombs of the Family of Muḥammad ‘Alī Bāshā in the Imām’s Cemetery. Photo credit: Karim Badr — **157**
- Fig. 48** The Neo-Baroque decorations on the interiors of the domes and the half-domes of the Mosque of the Citadel (Records of the Egyptian Ministry of Religious Endowments 503-1-2) — **158**
- Fig. 49** Francis Bedford (1815–94), Clocktower of Louis Philippe and Fountain in the Court of the at Muḥammad ‘Alī’s Mosque of the Citadel, 3 Mar 1862, (Courtesy of the Royal Collection Trust) — **160**
- Fig. 50** The plan of Muḥammad ‘Alī Bāshā’s palace in Shubrā, according to Seetzen (Seetzen 1855, 394) — **163**
- Fig. 51** Kiosque al-Fasqiyah and a lion-shaped fountain in the Palace of Shubrā (Taḍāmun Initiative, 2017) — **165**
- Fig. 52** The plan of Kiosque al-Fasqiyah in the Palace of Shubrā (Records of the Egyptian Ministry of Religious Endowments 602-3730) — **166**
- Fig. 53** A portrait of Muḥammad ‘Alī in Kiosque al-Fasqiyah at the Palace of Shubrā, (Shubra Palace, 2018) — **167**
- Fig. 54** A ceiling medallion carrying the names of Muḥammad ‘Alī and his son Ibrāhīm Bāshā in the eastern room of Kiosque al-Fasqiyah at the Palace of Shubrā. Photo credit: Ahmad Romieh — **168**
- Fig. 55** A Rococo-style with a *Rocaille* detail from Kiosque al-Fasqiyah in the Palace of Shubrā. Photograph credit: Ahmad Romieh — **168**
- Fig. 56** The joint plans of Sarayī al-Jawharah and Sarayī al-‘Adl (Records of the Egyptian Commission of Antiques 505–68) — **170**
- Fig. 57** The plan of Sarayī al-Jawharah (Records of the Egyptian Commission of Antiques 2041) — **171**
- Fig. 58** Wall Panel from Sarayī al-Jawharah displaying scenes of the navy and military ships (Records of the Egyptian Commission of Antiques 505) — **172**

- Fig. 59** Upper: a wall panel from the Topkapı Sarayı (Panorama Istanbul, Topkapi Palace 2020) Vs. Lower: A wall panel from Sarayı al-Jawharah (Records of the Egyptian Commission of Antiques 505) — **173**
- Fig. 60** Horace Vernet, *The Massacre of the Mamluks in the Citadel of Cairo*, 1819. Oil on Canvas, Amiens Musée de Picardie (Wikimedia Commons, 2017) — **181**
- Fig. 61** Horace Vernet, *The Massacre of the Mamluks in the Citadel of Cairo*, 1819. Lithograph from Comte de Forbin's *Voyage dans le Levant* (Forbin 1819, 257) — **182**
- Fig. 62** A. The First Edition of *al-Waqā'i' al-Miṣrīyah*, 1828 with the logo of a vase filled with cotton flowers. B. The logo of *al-Waqā'i' al-Miṣrīyah*, post-1831, with a pyramid and a palm tree (Dār al-Kutub al-Miṣrīyah, 2020) — **189**
- Fig. 63** An Equestrian portrait, attributed to Horace Vernet, decorating the hall of Nymphs at the palace of Shubrā (Wiet 1949, Pl. CXXX) — **191**
- Fig. 64** *Sultan Mehmed II*, from the 18th c. Tārīkh Rāshid Efendī; *Fī Bayān Shamā'il al-Sultān 'Uthmān Ghāzī*. Courtesy of The Egyptian National Library and Archives — **192**
- Fig. 65** A lithograph after Comte De Forbin's Muḥammad 'Alī the viceroy of Egypt in Alexandria in 1818. Lithographer by C. Motte (Mengin 1823, Pl. I) — **195**
- Fig. 66** A. The physiognomy detail from Horace Vernet's *Massacre of the Mamluks* and examples of inspired variants, B. by the German, Lehnardt von Mainz (Pl. LIII), and C. by the Danish John Gorbitz (Pl. LII) (Wiet 1949) — **196**
- Fig. 67** Horace Vernet, *An Equestrian Portrait of Muḥammad 'Alī the viceroy of Egypt*, 1818 (Wiet 1949, Pl. XLIII) — **197**
- Fig. 68** Robert Jacob Hamerton, *Muḥammad 'Alī the viceroy of Egypt*, 1834 (Madox 1834) — **197**
- Fig. 69** Left: Brothers Eugenio and Raffaele Fulgenzi, *Misır Valisi, Muhammad Ali Pasha, 1836-1838* in Fulgenzi Album, Pl. 18. Courtesy of Special Collections, Fine Arts Library, Harvard University. Right: *Muḥammad 'Alī, Vice Re d'Egitto*, lithograph by Salucci, Florence, Italy 1827 (Wiet 1949, Pl. LVI) — **199**
- Fig. 70** L'Hôte's letter to his parents dated October 29, 1829, in which he informs them of the initial request of Muḥammad 'Alī to be portrayed, archived at Bibliothèque nationale de France under NAF 20395, 125 (L'Hôte 2019) — **200**
- Fig. 71** Léveillé lithograph after Nestor L'Hôte's *Equestrian Portrait of Muḥammad 'Alī*, 1839, (Wiet 1949, Pl. XCV) — **202**
- Fig. 72** Muḥammad 'Alī Bāshā, initial version of the portrait by David Wilkie, 1841 (Nash 1845, frontispiece). Courtesy of the Royal Collection Trust — **203**
- Fig. 73** Muḥammad 'Alī Bāshā, final version of the portrait by David Wilkie, 1841. Courtesy of Tate Britain Museum (CC BY-NC-ND 4.0 DEED) — **204**
- Fig. 74** Edward C. Young, Muḥammad 'Alī Bāshā, in *Costumes of the Mediterranean*, 1832. Watercolor on paper. Courtesy of the Collections of the Research Center at Mystic Seaport Museum — **206**
- Fig. 75** The Palace of Muḥammad 'Alī Bāshā in Shubrā al-Khaymah, Cairo 1818, by Pascal Xavier Coste. Courtesy of the Cleveland Museum of Art — **208**
- Fig. 76** Muḥammad 'Alī Bāshā as depicted by Pascal Xavier Coste in the painting of the Palace in Shubrā al-Khaymah, Cairo 1818 — **209**
- Fig. 77** Heinrich von Mayr, Muḥammad 'Alī Bāshā receiving Duke Maximilian Joseph of Bavaria in the Palace of Shubrā, 1838 (Nimani 2012, 84) — **212**
- Fig. 78** David Roberts, Interview with the Viceroy of Egypt, Muḥammad 'Alī, at his palace in Alexandria in May 12, 1839 (Bourbon 1996, 10; Wikimedia Commons, 2018) — **212**

- Fig. 79** The development of Muḥammad ‘Alī’s portraiture in chronological, thematic and political context — **216**
- Fig. 80** Hector Horeau, *Muḥammad ‘Alī Inspecting his Navy*, 1837-139 (Horeau 1841, II) — **218**
- Fig. 81** Anonymous, *Muḥammad ‘Alī Inspecting his Navy*, inspired by Hector Horeau, The Egyptian Military Museum (Museum, The Egyptian Military Museum, 2017) — **219**
- Fig. 82** Louis Dupré, *Muḥammad ‘Alī Bāshā of Egypt* (Wiet 1949, Pl. LXV) — **220**
- Fig. 83** John Frederick Lewis, *Portrait of Muḥammad ‘Alī Bāshā of Egypt*. Courtesy of the Prints, drawings, and paintings collection at the Victoria and Albert Museum — **221**
- Fig. 84** John Frederick Lewis, *A study for the Portrait of Muḥammad ‘Alī Bāshā of Egypt*. Courtesy of the Cleveland Museum of Art — **222**
- Fig. 85** *Which image depicted Muḥammad ‘Alī the Great truthfully?* An article from 1930s *al-Muṣawir* or *al-Muqattaʿat* magazines (Khurshid 2008) — **224**
- Fig. 86** An original smaller-scale version of the 1872 Equestrian statue of Muḥammad ‘Alī in al-Manshiyah Square, Alexandria, by Henry Alfred Jacquemart, commissioned by Khedive Ismāʿīl. Photo credit: Hala Ghoname — **225**
- Fig. 87** Thomas Hicks, A Portrait of Henry Abbott, a British physician to the Egyptian navy in the 1830s, painted in 1863, the Brooklyn Museum. Courtesy of the Brooklyn Museum — **226**
- Fig. 88** A photograph of John Frederick Lewis (undated) in London, in his Oriental costume. Courtesy of the Sothebys — **227**
- Fig. 89** A portrait of Muḥammad ‘Alī done, according to Wiet, by an artist called Valenti or Valente, who was ordered by Khedive Ismāʿīl to make a portrait of the Bāshā for the Ministry of Foreign affairs in 1875 (Wiet 1949, Pl. CXXV). Photo credit: Hala Ghoname, 2019) — **227**
- Fig. 90** A photograph of Khedive Ismāʿīl in his ceremonial outfit (Ibrāhīm M., 2019) — **228**
- Fig. 91** Rupen Manas, Sultan ‘Abd al-Majīd, 1857 (Küçükhasaköylü 2011) — **228**
- Fig. 92** Frédéric Goupil-Fesquet, *Le harem du Méhémet Ali*, November 1839 (Lerebours, Rittner et Goupil) — **230**
- Fig. 93** 1839 Daguerreotype photographs of Muḥammad ‘Alī (Wiet 1949, Fig. 77 and 78) — **231**
- Fig. 94** Al-Jazeera Documentary, *Muḥammad ‘Alī Bāshā: The First photograph taken of Muḥammad ‘Alī Bāshā during the last years of his life* (Fāyiz 2011) — **232**
- Fig. 95** *Muḥammad ‘Alī’s eyes as represented in different portraits from 1818-1844* — **233**
- Fig. 96** The ceremonial sword of Muḥammad ‘Alī, a signifier for power and status, as represented in different portraits from 1819–1844 — **234**
- Fig. 97** Sultan Selīm III as depicted in Young’s Album (Young 1815) — **243**
- Fig. 98** Robert Jacob Hamerton, *Muḥammad ‘Alī*, 1845 (The British Museum Online Collection, 2019) — **250**
- Fig. 99** Jean Nicolas Henry De Chacaton, *Muḥammad ‘Alī*, 1840 (Wiet 1949, Pl. 66) — **250**
- Fig. 100** Heinrich von Mayr, *Muḥammad ‘Alī*, 1838, (Mayr 1840, frontispiece) — **254**
- Fig. 101** Jean-Adolphe Beaucé, *Muḥammad ‘Alī amid his son Ibrāhīm and colonel Sèves before the pyramids*, 1847 (Gouin 1847) — **256**
- Fig. 102** In the background top-right, the Medici Giraffe as depicted in Giorgio Vasari’s Lorenzo de’ Medici receives the gifts of the ambassadors, 1556-8 at the Palazzo Vecchio Museum (Wikimedia Commons, 2013) — **257**
- Fig. 103** Nicolas Huet, *Study of the Giraffe given to Charles X by the Viceroy of Egypt*, 1827 (Pierpont Morgan Library Dept. of Drawings and Prints, 2019) — **258**

- Fig. 104** *The Nubian Giraffe of George IV*, by Jacques-Laurent Agasse, commissioned by George IV, in 1827 (The Royal Collection Trust, 2019) — **259**
- Fig. 105** Jean-Victor Vincent Adam, *Equestrian portrait of Muḥammad ‘Alī*, 1840 (Österreichs Portal zu Kunst, Kultur und Bildung, 2019) — **260**
- Fig. 106** An Equestrian portrait of Muḥammad ‘Alī attributed to a Dutch artist named H. Hendrickx, 1849 (Janin and Hasselt 1849, 162) — **261**
- Fig. 107** An initial watercolor study by Sir David Wilkie for the portrait of Muḥammad ‘Alī, sketched in Alexandria, around May 6, 1841 (Victoria and Albert Museum Archives, 2019) — **264**
- Fig. 108** A painting after Thomas Brigstocke, *Muḥammad ‘Alī Bāshā of Egypt in the Citadel Palace*, 1847. Photo credit: Hala Ghoname — **265**
- Fig. 109** Jean-François Portaels, *Muḥammad ‘Alī the viceroy of Egypt, 1847* (Royal Museums of Fine Arts of Belgium, 2018) — **266**
- Fig. 110** Georges Ebers, *Muḥammad ‘Alī Viceroy (Khedive) of Egypt*, 1881 (Ebers 1881, 2) — **267**
- Fig. 111** Pascal Coste, *vue du camp du Pacha près la colonne de Pompée* (Coste P., *Architecture arabe: ou Monuments du Kaire, mesurés et dessinés, de 1818 à 1826, 1839*) — **269**
- Fig. 112** Hector Horeau, *Mehemed Ali, Ibrahim Pacha, Soliman Pacha et leurs suite montant à la citadelle du Caire*, 1841 (Horeau 1841) — **269**
- Fig. 113** Jean-Adolphe Beaucé, *Muḥammad ‘Alī Proclaimed a Viceroy*, 1847 (Gouin 1847, 145) — **270**
- Fig. 114** Louis Charles Auguste Couder, *Méhémet-Ali, Vice-roi d’Égypte*, 1841 (Portail des collections des musées de France, 2019) — **272**
- Fig. 115** Nicolas Henri Jacob, *Muḥammad ‘Alī*, 1840 (Clot-Bey A. B. 1840) — **273**
- Fig. 116** Leander Russ, *Mehemed Aly/Vice-König Aegypten*, 1833 (Albertina Sammlungen Online: Leander Russ, 2016) — **273**
- Fig. 117** Oil on copper variant of Couder’s portrait of Muḥammad ‘Alī, by an anonymous Ottoman portraitist, with the inscription “*Ḥaḍrat Wālī Miṣr Muḥammad ‘Alī Bāshā al-Qulalī/ His Highness the governor of Egypt Muḥammad ‘Alī Bāshā of Kavala*,” dated 1258 A.H./1842 A.D. (Ankh Civilization 2024) — **274**
- Fig. 118** Horace Vernet’s the *Massacre of the Mamluks in the Citadel of Cairo in a tapestry* exhibition in France (Pochar 1845–1846, 221) — **276**
- Fig. 119** A propaganda version of Horace Vernet’s the *Massacre of the Mamluks with the title, Mehemed Ali* by Jean Francois Villian, 1840 (Wiet 1949, 40) — **278**
- Fig. 120** Achille Constant Théodore Émile Prisse d’Avesnes, *Nizām or Regular Troops*, 1848 (Blair and Bloom 2016, 443) — **288**
- Fig. 121** Fauconnier, *Mehemed Aly, Vice Roi d’Égypte*, 1821 (Duvent 1822, frontispiece) — **289**
- Fig. 122** Leander Russ, *Portrait de Mehemed Ali vice-roi d’Égypte, 1834–1834*. Photo credit to Bonhams Press Office, London — **291**
- Fig. 123** Left: Henry Guillaume Schlesinger. Portrait of Sultan Maḥmūd II, 1839 (Mansel, 2005, 104) Right: A detail from David Roberts, Interview with the Viceroy of Egypt, Muḥammad ‘Alī, at his palace in Alexandria in May 12, 1839 — **292**
- Fig. 124** Left: Ottoman Sultan ‘Abd al-Majīd, by David Wilkie, 1840 (The Royal Collection Trust, 2018). Right: Muḥammad ‘Alī Bāshā, by David Wilkie, 1841 (Tate Britain Museum, 2020) — **293**
- Fig. 125** Muḥammad ‘Alī, the viceroy of Egypt, as depicted in Forni’s book (Forni 1859) — **295**

- Fig. 126** Left: Sultan Maḥmūd II's throne. Photo credit: Dr. Muḥammad Sarḥān. Right: Muḥammad 'Alī Pāshā's throne. Photo credit: Prof. Dr. Yasser Mongy 2019) — **296**
- Fig. 127** The development of Muḥammad 'Alī's historiographic and visual portrayals in chronological, thematic, and political context — **299**

Table

- Tab. 1** The economic activities of the inhabitants of Cairo as stated in *Description de l'Égypte* (Jomard 1988, 242–243) — **100**

